Site Assignment Public Notice Advertisement 

Department of Environmental Protection 

Bureau of Waste Prevention

Southeast Regional Office

20 Riverside Drive, Lakeville, MA  02347

508-947-2833

City of Taunton

Public Notice


In accordance with Massachusetts General Laws, Chapter 111, Sections 150A and 150A 1/2 and the regulations promulgated thereunder, 310 CMR 16.00 "Site Assignment Regulations for Solid Waste Facilities," an application has been filed with the City of Taunton  Board of Health for modification of the site assignment of a parcel of land for a solid waste landfill. The land parcel is located at 340 East Britannia Street, Taunton, Massachusetts and is the site of the current Taunton Sanitary Landfill owned by the City of Taunton and operated by Waste Management of Massachusetts Inc.  


The area under consideration encompasses 26.5 acres of the 84-acre site and will be used for a vertical expansion (up to 60 feet above the currently approved elevation). The waste acceptance rates shall remain as they exist for the current landfill operation with a  maximum permitted waste acceptance rate of 685 tons/day and a permitted annual average waste acceptance rate of 385 tons/day. 


Copies of the Site Assignment Application may be reviewed at the Taunton Public Library, 12 Pleasant St., Taunton, MA (Monday - Friday 9:00 a.m. - 8:00 p.m., Saturday 9:00 a.m. - 6:00 p.m.); at the Raynham Public Library, 760 South Main Street, Raynham, MA (Monday - Thursday 10:00 a.m. - 8:00 p.m., Friday 10:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m., Saturday 10:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.); at the Taunton Board of Health, City Hall, 15 Summer Street, Taunton, MA, (508-821-1400); or by appointment at the Department of Environmental Protection, 20 Riverside Drive, Lakeville, MA 02347 (508-946-2718). Copies of the application may be purchased by contacting Barry VanLaarhoven at Brown and Caldwell, 48 Leona Drive, Suite C, Middleboro, MA 02346 (508-923-0879). The Department of Environmental Protection shall receive comments on the proposed site assignment modification for 21 days from the date of the Department’s receipt of proof that the public notice requirements have been completed. All comments regarding the assignment of this site should reference the DEP FILE #293-003-C, and be mailed to: David B. Ellis, Department of Environmental Protection, Bureau of Waste Prevention, Southeast Regional Office, 20 Riverside Drive, Lakeville, MA  02347.

The applicant may modify the application for the initial forty (40) days of the review period where such modifications are deemed not to be major modifications. The Department shall issue a Department Report on Suitability within sixty (60) days of the date of the Department’s receipt of proof that the public notice requirements have been completed.

